


Treasurer’s Report 
for the 2011 Annual Meeting - May 1, 2011 

 
The OTCC finished 2010 with a surplus of $13,373. Expenses for the year were reduced significantly, 
due primarily to sharply lower legal expenses following the resolution of a court case in OTCC’s favor 
at the end of 2009.  Costs for weed treatment for the lake were also much lower, and engineering fees 
for the planning aspect of the dam upgrade project were lower as we spent much of the year waiting for 
the NJDEP to review previous submissions. 
 
Dues for 2010 are again unchanged from the last several years, at $400. Of that, $150 is placed in the 
reserve fund that was established six years ago to build up a reserve to pay down the $433,000, 20-year 
low-interest loan that will be financing the State-mandated upgrades to our dam on Breakneck Road. 
The remaining $250 funds the club’s operations and provides for monitoring and maintaining the quality 
of the lake, upkeep of the beach and other common areas, underwriting of the annual picnic and other 
member events, and payment of taxes, insurance premiums, accounting and legal fees, and other 
administrative costs. The chart below illustrates the breakdown of expenses for 2010. 
 
Frank April, CPA, of Marlton, has conducted the annual independent audit of the OTCC’s financials for 
the 2010 calendar year. His report is currently in draft form, awaiting the return of letters to the OTCC’s 
bank and the State of New Jersey, seeking independent confirmation of account balances. A copy of the 
draft report is attached. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Jerry Klein, Treasurer 
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